Ambulance Employees' Association of South Australia

13 Hindmarsh Place, HINDMARSH SA 5007

Phone: (08) 8340 3511 Fax: (08) 8340 2411 Email: info@aeasa.com.au

Address all correspondance to: The General Secretary ABN: 63 984 132 030



est. 1981

Dear Resident of South Australia,

Thank you for your interest in supporting our efforts to secure safe staffing of the SA Ambulance Service, and to eradicate the scourge of ambulance ramping at SA hospitals, in order to ensure a safe community for all South Australians.

The AEA has been advocating on behalf of the community for several years to highlight the inadequate ambulance staffing and practice of ramping, which in combination result in South Australians being blocked from accessing treatment at hospital, and delays in ambulance response to emergencies in the community.

The situation has now reached a crisis point with the unfortunate, potentially avoidable, deaths of patients both in the community waiting for an ambulance and those ramped in ambulances outside hospitals. We are doing all we can to prevent further suffering and loss of life.

We have pursued every available avenue to resolve this situation, with no tangible outcome, and are now left waiting until 3rd February 2020 for our case to be heard in the Employment Tribunal.

Lives are at risk and we now need your help.

This Parliamentary Petition will be submitted to the SA House of Assembly, for consideration and hopefully support of our request. In order to have the best chance of success, it is critical that our petition has significant public support. You can assist us by signing this petition, to send a strong message to Government, that South Australians deserve better. We deserve a prompt ambulance response in our time of need, and we deserve prompt treatment at hospital when needed.

Please print and sign our petition, ask your friends and family to sign, ask your sporting club, social club, school community, or any other groups you can think of. Unlike an online petition, a Parliamentary Petition needs to be submitted with **original signatures** of residents of SA and cannot be scanned or faxed.

Petition pages will be kept at our office if you wish to sign in person or drop off your signed pages. Alternatively, please mail all original petition pages (free of charge) ideally by the **End of May 2020** to:

AEASA Reply Paid 85614 WELLAND SA 5007

Yours sincerely,

Safe Staffing = Safe Community

Phil Palmer Secretary Ambulance Employees Association of SA

For updates, please follow us online at aeasa.com.au or our Facebook page 'Ambulance Employees Association'

PFTITION

To the Honourable Members of the House of Assembly in Parliament Assembled –



The petition of the undersigned residents of Adelaide and greater South Australia:

We draw attention to the inadequacy of resources for the SA Ambulance Service, which is leading to dangerous delays in ambulance responses.

The practice of ramping is further exacerbating the situation by denying patients access to medical treatment and tying up ambulances preventing their dispatch into the community.

As a result, the community is being exposed to increasing levels of risk from understaffed ambulance services, including the potential for avoidable deaths.

Request:

Your petitioners therefore request that the House will urge the Government to take immediate steps to:

- Provide a long-term sustainable funding stream that provides the resource capacity needed to respond to the escalating demand for ambulance services.
- 2 Eradicate the practice of ramping at South Australian hospitals through whatever means necessary, including additional funding.

Name	Signature	Address (suburb)
_		
		-